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Welcome to this Autumn 2021 edition of the Boultham Park Medical Practice newsletter which 

we encourage you to read as it contains useful information, some of which you may not be aware 

of. You are welcome to take a copy home with you. However, an electronic copy is also available 

on the Boultham Park Medical Centre webpage for you to download. We also hope you had a 

pleasant Summer and were able to have some sort of holiday break. 

 

It is important to recognise that there is still a very real threat from Coronavirus. Therefore it is 

important that you know how to stay safe and help prevent the spread. Therefore, we have 

included an extract from the online guidance provided by the government updated on the 14th 

September 2021. Please read this and keep checking for further updates. 

It is still possible to catch and spread COVID-19, even if you are fully vaccinated. Therefore, 
anyone with COVID-19 symptoms or a positive test result should stay at home and self-isolate 
immediately. If you have symptoms of COVID-19, you should arrange to take a PCR test as soon as 
possible. This still applies even if you have received one or more doses of a COVID-19 vaccine. 
COVID-19 will be a feature of our lives for the foreseeable future, so we need to learn to live with 
it and manage the risk to ourselves and others. All of us can play our part by understanding the 
situations where risks of COVID-19 infection and transmission are likely to be higher, and taking 
action to reduce these risks. 

Following the government guidance will help you to understand situations where there is a 
greater risk of catching or spreading COVID-19 and the steps that you can take to stay safe and 
protect others. Every action you can take to help reduce the spread will help reduce pressure on 
the NHS during the winter months. To find out more visit: 

https://www.gov.uk/guidance/covid-19-coronavirus-restrictions-what-you-can-and-cannot-do  
 

Also – look out for our PPG Facebook page which contains useful information about COVID and 

the vaccination program too.     
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Reflecting the ever-changing nature of the COVID pandemic, United Lincolnshire Hospitals NHS 

Trust (ULHT) is taking a new risk based approach to patient visiting to maximise visiting 

opportunities whist keeping staff and patients safe. 

From Thursday 9th September, a risk-based approach to allowing visitors onto ward areas will be 
taken in all ULHT hospitals- including Lincoln County Hospital, Boston Pilgrim Hospital and the 
Grantham and District Hospital. 
 
All hospital inpatient areas are currently given a classification of low, medium and high risk, 
reflecting patient conditions and infection prevention and control measures. For each level, 
different visiting arrangements will be in place from this week. This will be determined at 
individual patient level, depending upon their risk rating and the risk level of the areas they are 
residing in. 
 

 
There may be local rules in place in individual areas, depending upon the environment, and 
patients and visitors are asked to speak to the ward directly for information.  

Visiting Patients in Hospital 
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Doctor 
Dr Patel left the Practice in August and has been replaced by a 
female doctor – Dr Anaegbu who has already started at the 
Practice. The following are also female GP Registrars currently 
working at the Practice: 

• Dr Kingsnorth 

• Dr Ogundipe  

• Dr Hampton 
 

Nurse Practitioner 
Amanda Burton started week commencing 6th September 2021. She has a lot of experience of 
working in Practices. Katie Vick is in training to become a Nurse Practitioner. 
 

Nurse 
Katie Stephenson has already started at the Practice 
 

Clinical Pharmacists and Pharmacy Technicians 
There are now 5 Clinical Pharmacists and 4 Pharmacy Technicians working across the Apex group 
of Practices. 
 
 
 

 
 

It is that time of year again when the Seasonal Flu Vaccination 
campaign comes to the fore.   

You may have be aware that there have been delays in  the delivery of 
the Seasonal Flu Vaccines.  We received our first delivery on Wed 29 
Sep and ran our first weekend flu clinic on Sat 02 Oct.  We did not 
receive our full allocation of vaccines in our first delivery and while we 
will be running further clinics on Tue 06 Oct and Sat 16 Oct, the scale of 

these depends upon the receipt of further vaccines.  We are prioritising the elderly (over 65s ) and 
the clinically at risk (under 65s) first; there are different vaccines for these groups so we do run 
separate clinics for each to avoid mistakes. 

Covid Boosters 

We are now also starting our Covid Booster clinics.  All of the boosters we will be giving will be the 
Pfizer vaccines, regardless of whether patients had other vaccine types earlier in the year. Due to 
the nature of the Pfizer vaccine we are not able to run these clinics at the surgery as we don’t 
have the room  to monitor large numbers of patients for the 15 minutes necessary after giving the 
jab.  Therefore, all of our Covid booster clinics will be held at Rustons Sports and Social Club on 
Newark Road. Due to the requirement of the Ruston's site, the layout available to patients and 
the route through the building have changed from our previous clinics, so please take note of the 
volunteer marshals and signage.  The post-vaccination waiting area is now in a marquee, so a bit 

COVID/Flu Vaccinations 
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cooler than the previous indoor area, so you might wish to take a thicker coat for while you are 
sat waiting. 

We have made the decision not to co-administer the flu and Covid vaccines as we feel there is less 
room for mistakes (if someone wants one but the not the other vaccine) and so we will continue 
to run separate flu and covid clinics. 

Booking into Flu and Covid Clinics - Mobile Phones 

We are able to get invites out much faster to those patients who have a mobile phone number 
registered with us.  We can now send a booking link to these large scale clnics where you can 
book directly into available appiontments slots without having to call the surgery.  If you have a 
mobile tel no or have changed it, and have not let us know the details, please do so as soon as you 
can.  That way we can help you to make your appointments much more easily. 

All patients aged 50 and above are still eligible for a free seasonal flu vaccination.   

Patients aged 18-49 in clinical at risk groups can also still book seasonal flu vaccinations.  Please 
call the surgery to book your appointment. 

 

 

 

 
 

There has been a marked increase of patient abuse towards the Practice 
staff which has even resulted in the Police being notified. 
 
This is not acceptable in any shape or form and the Practice will take 
action with any patient that is abusive towards any member of staff, 
whether this is face to face or on the telephone.  
 

The Practice are delivering a service under a lot of pressure and do not need abusive behaviour to 
add to this pressure. The Practice will try to accommodate everyone’s request where possible but 
are unable to yield to all demands. This is common throughout the NHS, which is under stress at 
every level. Courtesy is a two-way thing and there is no excuse for abuse, even if an error has 
occurred. 
 
All incidents of abuse will be dealt with by the Practice Manager and will not be tolerated. If a 
patient feels that they have been treated unfairly should be reported in the correct manner and, if 
necessary to the Practice Manager 
 

 

 

 

 

  

Patient Abusive Behaviour  
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The surgery is increasingly busy and car parking is at 
times at a premium. We do ask that people do NOT 
use the surgery car park when using the local shops or 
visiting the park. The surgery car par is a private car 
park solely for the use of people using the surgery 
with a few parking slots for those using the 
community hub. It is not a public car park. 
Additionally, with the new bungalows now built and 
occupied behind the surgery, the side road is 
increasingly in use. Please do not park on the side road 
– it is double yellow lines. 
 

Finally, please do not pull your vehicles onto the pavements. This causes access problems for 
pedestrians and has caused the kerbs to become damaged which causes further access issues, 
especially for those patients with mobility problems. 

 

 

 

NHS Lincolnshire Clinical Commissioning Group (CCG) has recently begun a formal consultation 
exercise on the future of four local hospital services. This 12 week public consultation is our 
biggest public consultation to date and will enable people from across the county to have their 
say on how these services might be delivered in the future. The services being consulted on are: 

• Orthopaedics (elective and non-elective) countywide 
• Stroke services countywide 
• Urgent and emergency care at Grantham hospital 
• Acute medicine at Grantham hospital 

As part of this consultation, we will be sharing extensive information on the above services, how 
they operate now, the challenges faced and our proposals for how they could be improved for the 
population of Lincolnshire. We want to engage and involve you in this conversation –helping us to 
shape what the future of these services look like together. 

 

Practice Car Park  
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Full details of all the ways to get involved can be found on the Lincolnshire NHS website 
here: https://www.lincolnshire.nhs.uk 

We want people across Lincolnshire to get involved and to have their say. If you live in, or use 
these services in Lincolnshire, we would really welcome your views on their future because the 
final decision about these four NHS services may affect you. 

You can respond to the consultation by: 

• Completing the questionnaire at https://www.lincolnshire.nhs.uk/get-involved/our-
campaigns/changes-to-nhs-services/complete-consultation-questionnaire and send it 
back to us at Opinion Research Services, FREEPOST SS1018, PO Box 530, Swansea, SA1 1ZL 
(no stamp required)  

• Completing the same questionnaire online 

The questionnaire is available in other languages and formats. To request alternative formats or if 
you require the services of an interpreter, please contact us on 01522 421860 Monday – Friday 
9am – 5pm. 

 

 

 

 
A Citizens’ Panel is a sample of residents who have volunteered to take part in regular research 
and questionnaires. In Lincolnshire, the Citizen Panel is an exciting development for the NHS that 
will help us gather feedback from a sample of our population and give local residents the 
opportunity to share their opinions and views on health and care services within the county. The 
information we receive will help to ensure that services are designed and delivered to take into 
account what matters most to our residents. 
 
To register, or for further information, please click on the following link: 

https://lincolnshireccg.nhs.uk/citizenpanel 
 

 

  

Citizen Panel 

https://www.lincolnshire.nhs.uk/
https://www.lincolnshire.nhs.uk/get-involved/our-campaigns/changes-to-nhs-services/complete-consultation-questionnaire
https://www.lincolnshire.nhs.uk/get-involved/our-campaigns/changes-to-nhs-services/complete-consultation-questionnaire
https://lincolnshireccg.nhs.uk/citizenpanel
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NHS Lincolnshire CCG is supporting Breast Cancer Awareness Month, October, in a bid to raise 
awareness about the importance of screening and early detection of breast cancer. 
More than 55,000 women are diagnosed with breast cancer each year in the UK, making it the 
most commonly diagnosed cancer in women – one in eight UK women will develop breast cancer 
at some point in their lifetime, with the risk increasing with age. In addition, every year around 
7,400 women are diagnosed with an earlier, non-invasive form of breast cancer, usually confined 
to a specific area of the breast (usually milk ducts) but which may later develop the ability to 
spread. 
The sad fact is that nearly 1,000 UK women still die of breast cancer every month. However, the 
good news is that most women will survive breast cancer if it is detected and treated early. 
Breast screening provides early detection in women who appear well and do not have any 
symptoms of the disease. More women than ever are surviving breast cancer thanks to better 
awareness, better screening and better treatments – an estimated five out of six women 
diagnosed with breast cancer in England and Wales survive for at least five years. 

Dr David Baker, GP and locality lead for South West Lincolnshire said: 
“In many cases, breast cancer is detected by women noticing unusual changes in their breast and 
taking the initiative to contact their GP practice. These changes can include unusual lumps, breast 
pain, changes in texture of the skin or unusual discharge. 
“We recommend that all women should check themselves regularly and be aware of how their 
breasts look and feel normally so that anything unusual is more easily spotted and can be checked 
out by a doctor as soon as possible.” 

 

Currently, women aged 50-70 who are registered with a GP are automatically invited for breast 
screening every three years. In England, the NHS has extended this age range so that women aged 
47 to 73 are to be invited for screening. Women under the age of 47 will not be offered routine 
screening unless they have been identified as being higher risk, for example because of their 
family history. 

Breast Cancer 
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Struck down by a stomach bug? Take care and don’t 
overshare! 
 

When it comes to sickness and diarrhoea, no-one likes it 
when you overshare – particularly if that means spreading a 
virus around! 

That’s why people in Lincolnshire are being urged to look 
after others as well as themselves if they are unfortunate 
enough to be laid low with a nasty stomach bug. 

Sickness bugs are particularly widespread and are very easily 
spread through contaminated surfaces and close contact 

with other people. There is no cure, but they usually clear up by themselves within a few days, 
and the best way to recover is through self-care at home – getting plenty of rest, drinking lots of 
fluids and washing hands regularly with soap and water. 

With something like a stomach bug, looking after yourself at home can often be the best option. If 
you need guidance on what you can do to help yourself get better, you should contact your local 
pharmacist – they can provide quick advice without you having to wait for an appointment or sit 
in a waiting room. 

If you are worried your stomach complaint is something more than a simple bug, a pharmacist will 
be able to let you know if they think a visit to the doctors is needed. If your local pharmacy is 
closed, visit NHS 111 online or call NHS 111 for free and a trained advisor can talk you through the 
best course of action. 

Symptoms include suddenly feeling sick, projectile vomiting and watery diarrhoea. Some people 
can have a slight fever, headache, painful stomach cramps and aching limbs too. 

The symptoms start around 12 to 72 hours after picking up the infection and can last up to 60 
hours. You should stay at home for at least 48 hours after the last symptoms have cleared. 

Anyone suffering can help to stop the spread of the bug through good hand hygiene and using 
soap and water rather than alcohol hand gels, which do not kill the virus. 

For more information on staying well this winter visit: www.nhs.uk/staywell 

  

Stomach Bugs 

http://www.nhs.uk/staywell
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